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Holy Trinity Newsletter 

28th June 2024 

If you would like an item included in the Newsletter, which is also published on the website www.ccht.rbkc.sch.uk please 
telephone Lisa Phillips  on 02078819860 or email  lphillips@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk  by  Wednesday lunchtime at the latest.   

WEEK AHEAD -VISITORS, COMMUNITY EVENTS & CURRICULUM ENRICHMENT 

Monday 1st - Friday 5th July All  Literature Week 

Monday 1st July All Chelsea Library Assembly 

Monday 1st July 6JD Shakespeare Performances, Sedding Street, 2.30pm and 7.00pm 

Tuesday 2nd July 6JD Shakespeare Performances, Sedding Street, 2.30pm and 7.00pm 

Wednesday 3rd July 6JD Shakespeare Performances, Christ Church, 2.30pm and 7.00pm 

Thursday 4th July 6JD Shakespeare Performances, Christ Church, 2.30pm and 7.00pm 

Monday 1st July 5CPB Visit to  the Ragged Museum, PARENT HELPERS NEEDED FOR TRIP TO GO AHEAD 

Monday 2nd July 4AJ Visit to the Science Museum         

Wednesday 3rd July 2ZP Visit to West Wittering Beach                              

Friday 5th July  6JD Year 6 disco at Christ Church School 

Dates for your diary 
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Monday 8th - Wednesday 10th - Year 6 residential     

Tuesday 9th - RTM Taster session at Forest School                   

Tuesday 9th - 5CPB Osmington Bay Breakfast, 8.45am                

Friday 12th - 1CM visit to the Princess Diana Memorial  

Friday 12th - Dance Energy                                            

Tuesday 16th - 3MQ Visit to Go Ape                                                

Friday 19th - Last day of school for Summer, school            

finishes at 1.30pm  (NO CLUBS ON THIS DAY) 

Follow us on our social media platforms: 
 

 
School Kitchen Instagram:  
@ccandhtschoolkitchen 

Federation Instagram: 
@cchtfederation 

Students of the Week 
 

RTM - Rakeb & Aden 
1CM -  Sanvi & Sophia 
2ZP - Emil & Adi 
3MQ - Moritz & Janna 
4AJ - Georgie & Mo 
5CPB - Nomin & Celeste 
6JD - Jayden & Kenni 

Osmington Bay 
Breakfast for  

Y5 Parents 
 

Tuesday 9th July  
8.45am 

Sedding Street 

https://www.instagram.com/cchtfederation/
https://www.instagram.com/christchurchschoolkitchen/


 

 

Staff Leavers 
 

As excited as we are for the Summer holidays, we are very sad to be saying goodbye to two 
much loved members of our team. 

 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
  
After six wonderful years at Holy Trinity and over twelve years in London,          
I have decided to move back to Spain. This decision brings mixed emotions,     
as I cherish the memories of my time at Holy  Trinity and in London. 
  
Holy Trinity has been a special and crucial place in my career and professional 
development. My experiences in Early Years and Key Stage 1 have been                      
incredibly rewarding, impacting me on both  personal and professional levels. 
Teaching in Early Years has been particularly meaningful, as I have witnessed the incredible growth and 
development of young children. Their curiosity, creativity, and resilience have taught me invaluable          
lessons and have inspired me every day. 
  
I have really enjoyed teaching your children, getting to know them and seeing them flourish. They have          
definitely made my days brighter and their spontaneity, curiosity and love for learning have taught me a 
lot. Thank you to all the wonderful families who support our school and community. Your kindness and 
participation in our school activities have been crucial in creating a nurturing and positive environment 
for our children. It has been so lovely to witness the positive impact of our collective efforts on the lives 
of our pupils. 
  
I will be moving to Spain at the end of July and my plan is to continue to pursue my passion for                 
children’s wellbeing and further my research in this area. I will work as an educational consultant,     
supporting children,   parents, and educators. 
  
I also look forward to being closer to my family and friends after so many years abroad. Initially,               
I plan to spend a couple of months in Lanzarote before moving to Madrid. 
  
Holy Trinity is a wonderful school with wonderful people. Thank you for these memorable years!        
London will always be my second home, so I’m sure you will still see me around from time to time. 
  
Thank you for everything. 
   
Cati  

A message from Mrs Hawkins 
 
We are very sad to be saying goodbye to Miss Martin at the end of this term. She has given so very much to 
Holy Trinity and the CCHT Federation. She has been utterly dedicated to her classes. Her focus has always 
been the children’s academic and pastoral  progress. 
She has been a brilliant positive behaviour lead and parents and staff have benefitted form her workshops 
and training. We wish her well for the new life she is making back in Spain. She will always be a part of our 
Holy Trinity family. 



 

 

Dance Energy 2024 
 

‘Dance Energy is a dance platform connecting the  communi-
ty with leading dance industry professionals. An integrated 
dance programme, providing children and young people, 7- 
19      years old (up to 25 with LLDD) from primary, and sec-
ondary schools, and community groups with the opportunity 
to work on a dance piece in a style of their choice. 
 
A group of CCHT Year 5’s will showcase their  talent 
and perform/compete in the full-stage production in front 
of an  audience, including  family and friends, on the            
Kensington Town Hall stage’.  
 
Please follow the link below to book tickets 
For this fabulous event: 
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?
id=ADOugDy40kq3ebyTGzd-h2efD-
jAbM9MjLWTdnUZzp1UOUo0NTMyQjNLV1dQMEp-
DRVI4WFVRRE1EOS4u 

Staff Leavers 
 
Dear students, families, and staff of Holy Trinity, 
  
Over the past year, I have felt incredibly welcomed into your school                
community. Teaching Year 5 this year has been such a joy, from the day to 
day, to going to Osmington Bay and everything in between.  
 
I feel so privileged to have been able to spend such a significant amount of 
time with such wonderful young people.  
 
Year 5, you brighten up every day - no two days are the same! Your sense of 
humour, attitude towards learning and sense of loyalty is wonderful and you 
will be excellent Shepherds next year.  
 
To the staff, thank you for all of the incredible support each and every one of you has offered - I won't 
forget it. Thank you to everyone in our school community for your kindness this year,  I wish you all 
well. 
  
Miss P-B 

A message from Mrs Hawkins 
 
 We have all had the pleasure of working with Miss P-B this year. She has been a great addition to our team 
and we have loved the energy and enthusiasm she has brought to Year 5 and the school. She has come to the 
end of her contract with us, so she will leave Holy Trinity at the end of the summer term. We will miss her and 
her can do attitude! Thank you Miss P-B, we will all make the most of our last few weeks with you.  



 

 

Attendance  -  W/C  17.06.24 

Year Attendance Unauthorised Lates 

RTM 90% 5 3 

1CM 96% 0 10 

2ZP 86% 10 1 

3MQ 93% 1 8 

4AJ 99% 0 1 

5CPB 91% 5 13 

6JD 94% 4 4 

There were 35 children absent 
 during w/c 17.06.24 

 Amazon Wish List   
LOTS OF NEW ITEMS  

ADDED! 

Thank you to everyone who has 
purchased something for our school, we are so 
grateful for your  support. We have added some 
new items. 
https://amzn.eu/3jaGUpR  
 
If you find something you 
would  like to   purchase  –  
just add it to your  basket 
and pay in the usual way 
you would. Please add the 
school address and the 
items will be delivered to 
us.  

Graduation Date Change 

Some Graduation dates have changed since your class meetings have 
taken place. Please find below the final and confirmed dates for 
each Graduation. Please also note that the Y2 and Y4 services will be 
taking place in Holy Trinity Church and not St. Luke’s. 
 
The correct dates are now on the Key Dates document (link below), on our website and also 
copied below for your convenience: 
  
https://www.ccht.rbkc.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/05/Key-Dates-for-your-Diary-
Holy-Trinity-Summer-2024.pdf 
Graduations 

Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly will take place on Friday 19th July at 10am at Holy   
Trinity Church. 
 Please check the revised dates and venues for your class. 
 

Reception  Wednesday 17th July at 9.30am, St. Luke’s Church, Sydney Street 

Year 1 Monday 15th July at 9.30am, St. Luke’s Church, Sydney Street 

Year 2  Thursday 11th July at 9.30am, Holy Trinity Church, Sloane Street 

Year 3  Friday 12th July at 9.30am, St. Luke’s Church, Sydney Street 

Year 4 Thursday 18th July at 9.30am, Holy Trinity Church, Sloane Street 

Year 5  Tuesday 16th July at 9.30am, St. Luke’s Church, Sydney Street 



 

 

Family Hubs are a fantastic way for you to gain information and support  for your    
family.  Your one stop shop for valuable  information on services in the borough, 
events taking place and  ways you can  access additional help and support. 
Visit the link below to  find out more information: 

https://www.rbkc.gov.uk/kb5/rbkc/fis/home.page 

 

Kensington and Chelsea Family Information Hub 



 

 

 Don't miss out on the chance to secure your child's spot at JAG’s Summer Holiday Club running at Holy Trinity C of 
E Primary School and get a 10% early bird discount by using the code SUMMERFUN. Children can enjoy a summer 
packed with excitement, learning, and fun themed weeks in addition to JAG’s core multi-activity programming.  
Book now to make your child's summer truly memorable! 
Hurry, this offer expires at midnight on Monday, 1st July. 
 
JAG understands the importance of flexibility for families. That's why they offer various payment options, including 
Tax-Free Childcare, Childcare Vouchers, Weekly Booking Discounts, and more. 
 You can easily customise your booking to fit your childcare needs, whether it's for multiple dates or single days 
here and there. 
 
Secure your child's spot now by visiting: https://www.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/make-a-booking/ 
For more details about their exciting summer programme, visit: https://www.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/
holiday-clubs/whats-on 
To explore the payment options available, check out: https://www.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/parent-support/
payment-options/ 



 

 

Reception - Visit to Chelsea Fire Station 



 

 

Swedish Midsummer 
 

Last Friday Years 1 and 5 celebrated Swedish Midsummer. The afternoon was full of song 
around the beautifully decorated maypole. 



 

 

Year 6  - Black and Blue Workshop  
 

Last week, Year 6 took part in an excellent workshop, learning all abut the life of ex Chelsea Footballer, Paul   
Canoville. They learnt all about the hardships he encountered, who and what inspired him and how he          
overcame tricky times. Following the workshop, the children were invited to the Paul Canoville suite at        
Stamford Bridge to meet the man himself. 



 

 



 

 



 

 

CHECK OUT NEXT 
WEEK’S  

SCHOOL MENU 
 HERE  

On Our City, you'll find activities, programmes and  support for under 25's in Westminster or 
Kensington & Chelsea. 

These could be just for fun, or could be to learn new skills or find help. All projects are free to 
take part in or cost only a small amount. To find an activity, visit the Our City website at the 
link below 
https://ourcity.org.uk/projects/young-people/outofschool/grid/any/0/0/-1/undefined/any/
youngPeople/undefined//1?q= 
 
You will also find information on this website about  the Holiday Activities and Food             
Programme (HAF),  a Department for Education (DfE) initiative that provides activity and food 
provision for children aged 4-16 during the Easter, Summer and Christmas Holidays. 

The programme includes summer camps, sports, arts, cooking, mentoring and leadership, 
and a wide range of activities for children and young people with SEND. Free places and 
food will be provided to those who are eligible for free school meals. Families can also         
access nutritional information through the programme. There’s something for everyone.      
Find out more and book a place.  

SPONSORED 
READ 

 
 

Keep up your reading and 
the sponsored read link can 

be found 

HERE 

https://www.ccht.rbkc.sch.uk/well-being/#lunchmenu
https://westminster.us1.list-manage.com/track/click?u=a50c8b0dd980669ef713b4cca&id=8ee76968a5&e=d5b70c7921


 

 



 

 



 

 

Summer Dance and Games  
with Mr. Ellison  

 Tuesday 23rd and Wednesday 24th of July 

Holy Trinity School 
Cadogan Gardens, SW3 2RN 

 
The camp is open to all students in Years 1 to 6 at 
Holy Trinity, Christ Church and anyone else who 
would like to get involved. We'll be splitting into 
two groups on both days: a lively younger group 
and a more advanced older group, ensuring        
everyone gets the most out of their time. 
 
Over the two days, the students will enjoy a          
variety of fun and classes, including workshops   
with cast members from the West End's Frozen, 
Wicked and Charlie and the chocolate factory.   
And of course, there will be plenty of dance and 
games with Mr. Ellison.  
A brilliant opportunity to dance, play, and make 
new friends! To join the fun, please 
email dancewithmark@outlook.com 



 

 

Kensington & Chelsea Foodbank 

 
If you can contribute some staples that Kensington and Chelsea Foodbank need for their larder, these 
basic supplies are a lifeline:  
 
Tinned meats and fish that may be eaten cold – corned beef; chicken breast; (no pork please); tuna;          
mackerel  
Many varieties of pasta sauce (again, not with ham, please) 
All varieties of tinned vegetables 
Cup-a-soups & tinned soup 
Sunflower and Olive oil 
Long-life Juices and Milks – including dairy-free 
Tea  Coffee  Sugar 
Toilet Paper and Sanitary products (pads preferred) 
Personal toiletry products (deodorants; toothpaste/brushes; shampoo; shower gel; shaving materials) 
 
 
At present no clothes are required, thank you. 
Your gifts can be taken to Holy Trinity Church until Sunday 7 July after the Eucharist Service (12.30). 
As always, families needing help with food contributions should contact the K&C Foodbank.  
If you prefer to make a financial donation, add HTSS in your reference so they know it comes from us. 
 
Bank details:      Kensington and Chelsea Foodbank 
postal address:  240 Lancaster Road W11 4AH 
sort code :          60-83-01 
acct number:     20442606  
 
or via Just Giving (site includes access to gift-aid) 
As always, many thanks for your help and support to our community. 
https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/kensingtonandchelseafoodbank 
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